
 

 

*******September 27, 2023 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, September 27, 2023.   

Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Misty Brown, Deputy County Counselor; John Jacobson, Planning and 

Zoning Director; Bob Weber, County Appraiser; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

 

Residents:  John Matthews, Joe Herring, Ralph Wiggins 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Joe Herring commented on an agenda item. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry updated the Board on the status of the Juvenile Corrections Advisory Board.  

 

Commissioner Stieben recognized the passing of Linda French. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz recognized the passing of Commissioner Mike Smith’s sister. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, September 27, 2023 as presented.  

 Motion passed, 5-0.   

 

John Jacobson presented Case Number DEV-23-092 and 093, a preliminary and final plat for Sunny Side 

Estates. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to 

approve Case Number DEV-23-092 and 093 preliminary and final plat for Sunny Side Estates 2nd.   

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Mr. Jacobson presented Case Number DEV-23-102 and 103, a preliminary and final plat for Dodge 

Addition. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to approve 

Case Number DEV-23-102 and 103 preliminary and final plat for Dodge Addition. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Bob Weber requested approval of Board Order 2023-5, approving the disaster relief tax abatement for 

buildings listed in Exhibit A as provided by the County Appraiser.  

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to approve 

Board Order 2023-5, approving the disaster relief tax abatement for buildings listed in Exhibit A as 

provided.  

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Mr. Weber presented the quarterly report for the Appraiser’s Office. 

 



 

 

Ralph Wiggins commented on a non-agenda item. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith gave a presentation to the city of Lansing regarding LAVTR.   

 

Commissioner Kaaz attended a forum at the World War II museum at Ft. Leavenworth, volunteered for 

Camp Leavenworth and attended the Workforce Partnership CEO meeting.  She also attended the 

Leavenworth City Commission meeting. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the MARC meeting.  He will attend the Basehor City Council 

meeting, the Fairmount Township meeting and retirement ceremony for Public Works employee, Doug 

Llamas on Friday. 

 

Commissioner Stieben will participate in a zoom meeting through KAC about LAVTR.  He attended a 

meeting on Thursday at the Elephant Club with Senator Gossage about Medicaid expansion. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to 

adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:33 a.m. 


